Dear Matt Hancock, MP

I am writing to you because I am very concerned about the proposed 5G network deployment.

It is essential that the health risks to the population, especially children and the young, are taken into consideration. I work in the health sector and am seeing increasing numbers of patients showing signs of electro-magnetic sickness, which manifest as serious ME type symptoms. You may be aware that increasing levels of EMF exposure can lead to the risk of head tumours and other cancers. (Please see Resolution 1815 of the Council of Europe (2011) report).

Apart from electric and wireless devices causing detrimental effects to the populace, there is now a whole body of evidence showing how much damage EMF pollution has caused to bees, birds and the environment as a whole.

May I refer you to this book which draws all the evidence together - 'The Invisible Rainbow' by Arthur Firstenberg (2017) ch.16.

We need to take more precautions and put in place fully protective EMF guidelines. We do not need an unnecessary increase of EMF smog. Rather than implementing 5G deployment in the belief that it would boost our economy, please consider what the health effects could be in terms of cost to the NHS and the irreparable costs to our already compromised ecological environment (See https://emfscientist.org/index.php/emf-scientist-appeal.)

I urge you to consider the implications for future generations if you proceed with 5G Radio Frequency deployment

Yours sincerely